SOME THINGS YOU MAY NEED TO KNOW ABOUT VACATION CARE 

· All children must have sunscreen applied if they go outside – children 6 and under are assisted with sunscreen but if you believe your child will need assistance please let us know.
· During Vacation Care children tend to eat and drink a little more than they do at school, sometimes it is worth putting in extra food to accommodate this.  Sometimes they are really busy playing and get hungry.
· Children at all times are supervised by a staff member, they will be reminded daily that they must at all times be able to see a staff member and the staff member must always be able to see them.  If they want to move to another area they must tell the staff member who will call the information through on the walkie talkie so that at all times we know where children are.
· If you are concerned at any time please see one of the Senior Staff.
· Under no circumstances are electronic media to be brought to the service and used.  We have a very strict policy on this as we have a number of children who are not allowed to be photographed.  It is also very difficult to police what information/data is actually on these electronic devices – what is acceptable in some homes may not acceptable at OSHC or other families homes.
· The service closes at 6.05pm – any collections after this time will be charged the late collection fee.  This is in our policies and the Governing Council have an expectation that we will follow this policy.  If you can please let us know if you will be late.  Our clock next to the sign out book is set by the ABC time on 1194.  Families have been repeatedly advised of this process during term time but this is to let families who only use Vacation Care know.
· Educators will at time endeavour to check that lunch boxes, clothing and drinking bottles are returned to bags but this is actually the responsibility of the children – the same applies at school also – please ensure that all items are clearly labelled with your child’s name as we often have lots of lost property at the end of the holidays.
· On excursions – appropriate footwear is advised as some of our excursions to the local park involve the children walking to the park and back to the Centre.
· Hats must be worn at all times on excursions.  No baseball caps can be worn.  They are not deemed sunsmart.   We do not have enough hats to supply all children so please send one of theirs along.
· Please let us know if your child has any special dietary needs so that this can be 
taken into consideration when planning our menus and purchasing the food. 
· Please do not allow your child to bring along any special toys to the service.  It is very upsetting if they leave them on excursions or lose them at the service.  
· We are a nut free service – we do have a child with anaphylaxis – no peanut butter or nutella or sesame  products please. 
·  We are going to be promoting our sustainability practices these holidays.  We are asking the children to recycle packaging and plastic bottles/cartons please support our endeavours to create a greener cleaner environment.  
Thank you from all the Directors and Educators of the Hallett Cove East OSHC/Vacation Care Service – your support is valued and appreciated.  Merry Christmas and a happy and safe New Year to all.
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